


March 13, 2009

Memorandum

To:
Barbara Barhydt
CC:
Phil DiPierro
From:
Eric Giles
Date:
3/13/2009
Re:
Morrill’s Corner Site Plan Changes 
INTRODUCTION 
The purpose of this memo is to identify how the Morrill’s Corner 1/9/09 Site Plan complied with the 11/29/04 Conditional Rezoning and the 8/3/06 Site Plan conditions of approval. Upon review of the site plans, City Council Order, Planning Board Letter of Approval, and Dave Fenstermacher Letter 3/6/09, the applicant appears to be in compliance with the conditions of approval with the following exceptions:

Conditional Rezoning Agreement: 
1. The applicant is required to provide off-site traffic improvements according to Exhibit C. Exhibit C showed:
Upon review of the 1/9/09 site plan, these items have not been addressed by the applicant. 
· A new signal at the site entry on Allen Ave.

· Updated Railroad Crossing Equipment

· Modified Signal Development at the intersection of Forest Ave. and Allen Ave.

· Modified Signal Development at the intersection of Forest Ave. and Stevens Ave.

2. A Deed to the City a public recreational easement on and over the “Recreation/Open Space” area, the “Proposed Walking Trail”, the sidewalk traversing the site, as well as the “Proposed Pedestrian Way in Princeton Street Right of Way” as delineated on Exhibit B. 

Upon review of Sheet SV-1 Subdivision Recording Plan of the 1/9/09 site plan, these items have not been addressed by the applicant. 
Site Plan Approval:
1. The fence along the entry drive be continuous and not include a gap around the Metro bus shelter. 

· The location of the Metro stop is difficult to determine according to the site plan since it is not labeled. It does appear a gap in the fence occurs along the entry way

2. The applicant shall provide a pavement marking plan for the southbound Forest Ave. left-turn lane.
· This plan has not been submitted.

3. The applicant shall contribute $25,000 to the Riverton Safety Project

· Wasn’t clear if this had already been done.

4. A public vehicle access agreement from the Morrill Street circle over the Applicant’s Townhouse Driveway and through to Allen Ave. Mixed Use Driveway to Allen Ave. be reviewed and approved by Corporation Counsel. 

· The easement is not shown on sheet SV-1 Subdivision Recording Plan of the 1/9/09 site plan.

MDEP REQUIREMENTS
1. The stockade fence height increased from 6-8 ft. along Woodlawn Ave. 

2. Stormwater Management system required redesign for the conveyance of runoff.

3. Erosion Control Plan was updated.  
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